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	Meeting Date: March 18, 2025
	Minutes By: Peter Rearick

	Next Meeting: April 15, 2025  
	

	
	Member Attendance:
	Status

	Evelyn Chabot – echabot@roadrunner.com
	A

	Mike Crowley - mmwcrowley@aol.com
	A

	Peg Rearick – oldrunner904@gmail.com
	A

	Butch Asselin – chflaw@gmail.com
	R

	Josh Coulombe – jcoulombe@woodardcurran.com
	R

	Peter Rearick – prearick@megalink.net
	A

	
	


     A=Attended,  R=Regrets




	

	

Public Meeting Portion 
· The public meeting was called to order by Mike at 7:10 PM.
· A motion was made by Evelyn to approve the minutes of the February meeting.  That was seconded by Peg and unanimously approved.
· The next item on the agenda was the election of officers. (This is required annually and is done during the first Planning Board meeting after the Town Meeting.)
· A motion was made by Peter, seconded by Peg to elect Evelyn to be the Chairperson of the Planning Board.  It passed unanimously.
· Josh Coulombe was selected (in his absence) to serve as the Vice-Chairperson.  Peter Rearick will continue in his function as Secretary of the Board.
· It is noted that we now have at least two vacancies to fill on the planning board, one to replace Butch Asselin, who is now a Selectman of the town, and one to replace Mike Crowley who has retired from the Planning Board.
· Mike will continue to advise the board members as needed. 
· Mike suggested that Evelyn take over his “Webmail” address so her new address is Planningboard@hebronmaine.org
· The next item was to finalize the changes to the Land Use Ordinance.  We discussed item VI section C. Access, and after reviewing possibilities for road frontage we settled on 150 feet for that requirement.
· It was noted that we will need to change the effective date of the ordinance once it has been approved at a town meeting.
· A motion was made to approve the changes to the Land Use Ordinance by Peg, it was seconded by Mike and passed unanimously. 
· Mike shared his list of priorities for the Board: 1. Finish and update the subdivision plan, finish and update the subdivision regulation.  Regulations are subject to a public hearing but don’t need to be voted on.  2. The Site Plan Review Ordinance, which we still need to review and finalize will also require a public hearing to determine if this is something the citizens want to implement or not and will need to be voted on since it is an ordinance.  Evelyn noted that we should obtain feedback from the town before proceeding to determine if this wanted or needed. 3. We also need to review the Planning Board By-Laws and present them to the Selectmen when finalized.
· Mike passed on the key to the Town Office to the Planning Board Secretary.
· Mike is working to download all his Planning Board files onto flash drives so that they can be saved in the Planning Board’s file cabinet.
· A motion to adjourn was made by Peg at 8:07, seconded by Evelyn and passed unanimously. 
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	Description
	Responsible
	Orig. date
	Due Date
	Status

	1
	Further action, as needed, on LD2003 once rules and guidelines are available
	Mike Crowley
	4/18/23
	
	A

	2
	Create a “rules of procedure” for planning board governance and operation

	All
	6/20/23

	
	A

	3
	Create an alternative Building Code for the town to present at Town Meeting and submit it to the Selectmen
	All
	6/20/23
	
	C

	4
	Hire a firm to professionally review a building code ordinance before submitting it to the Selectmen
	All
	8/19/23
	
	C

	5

	Arrange for training on Freedom of Information requests for all board members
	All
	8/19/23
	
	A

	6
	Draft changes needed to the Land Use Ordinance to comply with LD 1706 and LD 2003
	Peter& Peg
	11/21/23
	
	C

	7
	Write up suggested changes to the draft of the Building Code
	Josh and Butch
	11/21/23

	
	C


	8
	Do site visit at Castle Farm Estates
	All interested
	3/19/34
	
	C

	9
	Election of Planning Board Officers
	All
	4/16/24
	
	C

	10
	Clarify our responsibilities as a “public
board” i.e. Communication, accessibility
	All
	4/16/24
	
	C

	11
	Consider the variance request for the Historical Society building
	All
	4/25/24
	
	C

	12
	Update our Site Plan Review Process
	All
	2/18/25
	
	


Status: A = Active, C = Complete
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 It is noted that we now have at least two vacancies to fill on the planning board, one to replace Butch 

Asselin, who is now a Selectman of the town, and one to replace Mike Crowley who has retired from 

the Planning Board. 

 Mike will continue to advise the board members as needed.  

 Mike suggested that Evelyn take over his “Webmail” address so her new address is 

Planningboard@hebronmaine.org 

 The next item was to finalize the changes to the Land Use Ordinance.  We discussed item VI section C. 

Access, and after reviewing possibilities for road frontage we settled on 150 feet for that requirement. 

 It was noted that we will need to change the effective date of the ordinance once it has been approved 

at a town meeting. 

 A motion was made to approve the changes to the Land Use Ordinance by Peg, it was seconded by 

Mike and passed unanimously.  

 Mike shared his list of priorities for the Board: 1. Finish and update the subdivision plan, finish and 

update the subdivision regulation.  Regulations are subject to a public hearing but don’t need to be 
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